ERF Project Open Forum on Return 

To enhance good practices 

Exchange experiences among practitioners and

  A means to find sustainable solutions for Returnees 

A European Refugee Fund – Community Actions funded voluntary return project under the name “Open Forum on Return” has been launched by the Swedish Red Cross society in partnership with Red Cross/EU Office together with Spanish Red Cross. The Project will run until May 2006.

The objective of the project is to facilitate the exchange of good practices in the field of voluntary return in EU, taking into account experiences of countries of origin. Through raising awareness of the issue and disseminating new and innovative ways of facilitating return, including in co-operation with partners in countries of origin, It is hoped that the needs of the rejected asylum seekers will be more adequately met

The Concept proposal is the organisation of a European event: an Open Forum which will include the participation of the relevant practitioners on voluntary return. The Open Forum conference will be held in Malmö, Sweden on 24 – 25 March 2006 (tentative dates). This open Forum is expected to ensure transnational exchange, transfer and share of best practices aiming at furthering capacity building for and between all target actors and practitioners involved in voluntary return in Europe. 

A series of prescheduled and non-scheduled meetings among practitioners are expected to take place during the project period. Relevant organisations and expertise will be given occasions to discuss and exchange experiences on a face-to-face basis. 

A website containing relevant information gathered on the issue of Voluntary Return, Registration forms for participants as well as other significant documentations will be set up during September 2005. This Website is also expected to serve practitioners and other target groups in the field to communicate directly with each other.     

The Project Co-ordinator Mohamed Hirsi is currently programme Officer International Law and Refugee Affairs with Swedish Red Cross. He has long working experiences in the field both in Europe and Africa.  Mr. Hirsi is pleased to supply further information about the project and encourage interested organizations and individuals not to hesitate to contact him if they have questions on the project. 

Mr. Hirsi can be reached at 

Swedish Red Cross, Region South

Box 7079, SE - 200 42 Malmö, Sweden

Telephone  +46 (0) 40 32 65 04

Mobile        +46 (0) 70 311 65 04

Fax           +46 (0) 40 32 65 01    

E-mail: Mohamed.hirsi@redcross.se   
